## Testimony of the Board of Barbering and Cosmetology

Before the
Senate Committee on Commerce, Consumer Protection, and Health
Wednesday, March 4, 2020
9:30 a.m.
State Capitol, Conference Room 229

On the following measure:
G.M. 544, SUBMITTING FOR CONSIDERATION AND CONFIRMATION
TO THE BOARD OF BARBERING AND COSMETOLOGY,
GUBERNATORIAL NOMINEE, MARGARET WILLIAMS,
FOR A TERM TO EXPIRE 06-30-2024

Chair Baker and Members of the Committee:

My name is Kedin Kleinhans, and I am the Executive Officer of the Board of Barbering and Cosmetology (Board). The Board supports the confirmation of Ms. Margaret Williams' reappointment to the Board as a barber member.

Ms. Williams has been licensed as a barber since July 26, 1974, and her license is current, active, and in good standing. She has served on the Board as a barber member since October 10, 2016, and she has attended all of the scheduled meetings since her appointment. The Board strongly believes that Ms. Williams' interest in serving on the Board, extensive experience as a licensed barber and owner of a local barbering school, and evident desire to contribute to the profession will continue to enhance the Board's effectiveness. Her reappointment will ensure continuity of the Board's efforts to update its licensing rules and to effectively oversee the practice of barbering and cosmetology in Hawaii.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure.